ROLLESTON ON DOVE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON

WEDNESDAY 24TH JULY 2013
PRESENT

Mr J Toon, Chairman

Mr R Davies

Mrs A Haywood

Mrs S Redgrave

Mrs B. Toon

Mrs C. Warren





Mrs H. Light, Clerk


Eighteen members of the public were in attendance. 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Mr Adams and Mr Anderson.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


There were no declarations of interest.
3. TO DISCUSS PROPOSED PLAN B FOR NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Mr Davies explained the rationale behind Plan B and advised the situation was that the plan that has the backing of village as identified in responses to questionnaires, consultation events had been submitted to ESBC and formal consultation was now underway.  He added that the development of the College Fields was not included within the plan and that ESBC are not showing any spirit in localism, with the development of the college fields being included in both the Preferred Options and 5 year land supply.  Mr Davies advised that if the College Field is approved it would leave us vulnerable to further development and we therefore needed a fall-back position to fight off larger developments.  He advised that Plan B would remove the Shotwood Close and Apple Acres allocation, but would then state no housing other than windfall sites which would be limited to 10 dwellings per site.
Mr Edwards was invited to speak from the public gallery and he emphasised the concerns about SCC proposal to develop land off Knowles Hill/Anslow lane. He advised that ESBC Local plan was coming out in its pre submission version in October and he was very concerned that if SCC proposals include the proposed dwellings off Knowles Hill/Anslow Lane, the NHD plan would be shattered.  Mr Edwards asked Mrs Toon if she could comment on the emerging local plan and she replied that she couldn’t.

Mr Edwards advised that only when the college site is determined would plan b be brought forward but that the desire was to have a NHD plan in place before ESBC bring out their Local plan.  He verified that the original plan had been submitted and was undergoing a 6 week formal consultation and that this plan would remain in place until the time that the college site is determined.
The meeting was advised that due to the delay of the determination of the college site, there was now a very tight window in which to get a plan in front of an inspector before ESBC publish their emerging local plan.  Mr Edwards added that whilst the existing NHD plan was not in conformity with ESBC it would be argued that the justification of this is that we dispute the strategic village category.  Mr Edwards advised that ESBC had been asked what would happen to our plan if and when the college site is approved and ESBC were unable to advise and were seeking advice from DCLG.
Mr Edwards added that the aim is to protect the village from SCC proposals and that they are a very real threat as SCC are looking at selling land and are stating that they are doing this because of Government policy which states that local authorities have to value their assets.  
Mr Davies replied that he supported what Mr Edwards had said and gave reference to a recent public meeting in Gnosall.

Mr Toon asked for clarification as to what Plan B was and Mrs Toon replied that it was to take out the site allocations. Mr Edwards added that it if the college site is approved, to remove the other two site allocations, so the plan would include the College Fields which would already have permission and windfall sites.
Mr Davies asked if the proposed plan b would have a detrimental impact on the original plan and added that if it didn’t then he would be happy to proceed with the proposed plan b.

Mr Edwards replied that if it was not consulted on until the college field is determined then it will delay things by another 5 weeks and by then ESBC could have out their local plan.  

Mr Toon advised that an email had been received from Mr Anderson and asked if he should read it out.  Mr Edwards replied that as Chairman of CFAG Mr Anderson had a prejudicial interest.  Mr Toon read the following: 
“This should be seen as a great achievement. The village all worked very hard to get our plan put together in the excellent way it has been presented.  Whilst I am on holiday I would like to give my view on plan B”. 

“Firstly it is important to recognise why our plan was put forward in its current form, this was what the community wanted.  Such large number of completed forms and amazing support during the ESBC local plan creation reinforce this. As a community many people have provided feedback on Rolleston’s ability to house such large number of extra people. At this time I believe we should do the following:-
“Put out a newsletter in conjunction with the NP sub group of the PC. This MUST have a key theme of people commenting on our neighbourhood plan as is and out for consultation. Hundreds of positive comments reinforces the communities’ views and is not simply ignored by inspectors.  Come on we could get over 600 comments supporting it in the next 4 weeks if we really wanted it to happen. We need to help people with the consultation process and work closely to monitor progress. If necessary we can do some additional Comms to the community pushing it in 3 to 4 weeks’ time”. 

“We should also ensure plan B is fully ready to go and a very small part of the newsletter should say quite honestly that the NP group will hold some meetings during August to bring people fully up to speed with the NP progress and potential challenges.  These can very easily be moved forward should the college be permitted and all other options failed. To confuse people today with options while we have our plan A out will destroy any chance of meeting the communities’ wishes as of today”. 

“We as a PC need to provide confidence to colleagues on the NP group that we will do anything necessary to support rapid community engagement and communication as and when it is necessary. I would also like I say that we should have a little faith in the local plan process, it's not over till we see any changes based upon the excellent Rolleston community engagement last September. Really sorry not able to attend but hope some of the above makes sense”. 

“One final thing if the PC present agree to start plan B consultation we MUST make it very clear that plan Bs creation is under duress and that we strongly support and believe in plan A. Plan B is a complete compromise that goes fully against the principles of Localism. One final point is that we really need to find some common ground with the NP group as it will be very hard to work against each other. I hope that my points above would go some way to secure this”. 

4. TO DETERMINE IF PRE SUBMISSION CONSULTATION IS TO BE UNDERTAKEN FOR PLAN B

Mr Davies added that a newsletter has to go out and consultations have to take place, but that he would expect that to take place as part of the pre submission consultation.  
Mr Davies proposed, Mrs Haywood seconded and it was moved on a unanimous vote that plan b is put out for pre submission consultation.
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